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Make your home safer by applying for a 

Safe and Sound Grant 
What is a Safe & Sound Grant?  The grant is to help minimise the fear of crime 
by providing additional home security measures to enable residents to feel 
safer in their home. 
Who is eligible for help?  To qualify for assistance applicants must be: 
Aged over 60 or disabled.  A homeowner or private sector tenant / Housing 
Association tenant.  
How can you help me?  We can visit your home to discuss your circumstances 
and additional home security options available. 
What additional home security measures are available to me?  Measures in-
clude, but are not limited to*:  Additional locks for doors and windows, Door 
Chains, Door viewers, Window alarms, Security Lights   
*some types of locks and security measures can only be fitted depending on 
the type of existing windows and doors.
How do I get in touch?
You can contact Amy Dean to discuss the service
and make an appointment:
Tel:  01482 396259 or
email:  amy.dean@eastriding.gov.uk or write to:
Amy Dean, Safe & Sound Housing Assistance
DF33, Cross Street, County Hall, Beverley, East
Yorkshire, HU17 9BA

ALL ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE JUNE/JULY EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE 

SENT TO: gerryhorner10@gmail.com BY MAY 22ND 

mailto:amy.dean@eastriding.gov.uk


Kilham Parish Council News 

Complaints have been received regarding a number of flyers/leaflets 
around the village attached to various structures. These flyers are seldom 
removed after the advertised event making the village look unsightly. 

It is a criminal offence under the Highways Act 1980 to place such signs on 
the public highway including attaching them to street lights, road signs, 
trees or any other structure on the highway, this is commonly known as fly 
posting. East Riding have the right to remove the signs and the costs      
incurred in doing so can be recovered from the person responsible for    
placing them there, also a fixed penalty notice of £75 per sign can be issued. 

All flyers should have a contact number of the organisation as all 
anonymous posters will be removed. Events that are of local interest 
organised by      individuals or groups from within the community are happy 
to add a name and contacts details to give legitimacy to the information. 
They use the    various notice boards, village newsletter, the brilliantly 
efficient ‘grapevine’ and now often social media to get their message out 
without resorting to fly posting. 

 On a happier note, we wish to say a huge thank you to the anonymous     
residents who have been seen selflessly litter picking along the verges and 
paths around the village to keep our village looking pristine. Many of you 
will be aware of the litter strewn approach roads to Kilham. Your Council is 
actively seeking a litter pick in the worse affected areas but it is encounter-
ing a less than helpful response from the Community Payback Team who 
are now quoting changes to Health & Safety legislation on roads that are 

not speed restricted. Wouldn’t 
it be great if everyone recog-
nised the benefit of sharing un-
spoilt highways and there was 
no need to tidy up after the 
careless few? 

 The Annual General Meeting 
for the village will be held on 
Monday the 08th May at 7pm in 

the village hall, this will be followed by the Annual Parish meeting at 
7.30pm. All are welcome to attend. 



The February meeting was the WI Quiz first round.  This 
was enjoyed by all as the questions covered a range of 
subjects and there was something for everyone. Kilham 
WI is 90 years old in February 2018 so as part of the 
celebrations we have launched a 90 new experiences 
challenge.  Between us we hope to record 90 new     
experiences in the run up to the ninetieth birthday.  We 

also had a beautiful cake to start us on our pathway. 
The walk was the Hunmanby Heritage Trail as 
the planned walk in January had had to be 
postponed due to bad weather.  We still    
enjoyed the usual tea and cake though.  For 
the social event a group went to Pocklington to 
see an art exhibition including paintings by    
local artists.  In March Geoffrey Spurr talked 
about a life on the inland waterways.  The 
walk was around Bridlington Old Town 
and the outing saw us travelling by train to    
visit Hull 2017 City of Culture. 
The April meeting is a  members' evening and 
in May we will be hearing from Cath and Clive 
Richardson about "The Fate of the Eight" -       
a sequel to their talk on the woman who didn't exist.   
Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 
7.15pm.  There is a walk in a different location every month and we usually 
have a social event too. 
Everyone very welcome.  For more information ring 420105 or 420650     
A new venture this year is the WI Computer Club.  Would you like to learn 
how to use your laptop expertly? Can you shop on-line?  Do you want to 
download your photographs?  Is social media a mystery to you?  Are you 
unsure about security when you browse?  Or are computers a complete 
mystery to you?  We are opening the lessons to anyone in the village so if 
you want to learn about all or any of these then come to the Old Star Kil-
ham on Friday afternoon at 1pm for a friendly informal gathering with like 

minded people and expert tuition.  
Everyone welcome £1 entry.  Ring 420105 for details 



Laura’s Indian Adventure! 

A massive thank you to everyone who supported my fund raising for the special 
schools I was visiting on my trip to India. The grand total, was £865. £70 of this 
money I spent on educational resources to give to the schools, and I bought 
children’s underwear for the orphanage, the rest of the money is being used by 
the various schools to fund more teacher training.   

Whilst on my 10 days in southern India, I visited a school for the deaf, a school 
for the visually impaired, a special school, colleges and teacher training pro-
grammes. Also I spent an evening providing games and activities for the chil-
dren at the local orphanage. I thoroughly enjoyed this amazing life experience 
and created memories and friendships that will last forever.  

Thank you, everyone’s support was overwhelming, 

Laura Hakner.   



Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 
Area Co-Ordinator Anita Harrison (01262 420632) 

Police Emergency 999  Non-Emergency 101 

£800 of bird scaring equipment was stolen from a local farmer recently. Poach-
ers are on the move again causing untold amount of damage driving over newly 
sown crops and also driving straight through a newly planted hedge. If anyone 
sees anything suspicious like a vehicle driving relentlessly over fields in not a 
normal manner especially at night “lamping” that is to say a very strong beam 
coming from a vehicle driving around looking for game to shoot especially at 
the moment deer because they (the deer) are being sold for a lot of money and 
poachers are trying to get hold of as much as possible of it. They disregard the 
shooting season when everyone else abides by the rules and stops killing game 
when the season ends. Please ring 101 or 999 if anyone sees these activities 
night or day. 

Dog walkers that walk their dogs near the school or anywhere else and don’t 
take any notice where their dogs defecate are going to be penalised, so please 
remember to take a poo bag with you, . Parents of children at the school are 
sick of cleaning dog muck off the bottom of their children’s shoes and the 
teachers and caretaker are sick to death of it being trampled into classrooms. It 
is irresponsible not to clean up after your dog and we are encouraging people 
who are living in the area of the school to take note of what dog it is, what the 
person is wearing and if you know the person pass on the information, Anita 
Harrison would be pleased to take your call in confidence. Dog wardens may be 
in place soon so they will be able to help and advise on the situation. If the dog 
wardens come across people walking their dogs and letting them do their ablu-
tions on the grass or paths and not clearing up- action will be taken. 

Scams are frequently being reported. A member of the Neighbourhood Watch 
in Kilham has recently reported that their mother and another elderly lady has 
had someone ringing them up and asking for their bank details. Unfortunately, 
one lady had a very substantial amount taken from her, the other lady was a bit 
luckier because her daughter handles everything for her. DON’T GIVE ANYONE 
YOUR BANK DETAILS no matter how convincing they are. 

Spring is on its way, hopefully we will be able to enjoy a bit of 
gardening but please remember to lock up your gardening tools 
when you’ve finished. Sneak thieves are always on the lookout. 



Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

“From the school” 

We are in the middle of a busy spring term here at 
school.  

We celebrated World Book Day on Thursday 2nd 
March – it was the 20th anniversary of this special 
day and we celebrated in style by asking all of the 
children to dress up as their favourite book     
character.  We all took part in book-themed     
activities throughout the day and asked the children 
to bring in a copy of one of their favourite books to be shared in 
class.  A wonderful time was had by all! 

Some of our classes have been out and about on trips this term: Class 2 and 3 
enjoyed a visit to Tropical World, near Leeds. They saw lots of exotic animals, 
experienced temperatures so extreme for March that they had to take their 
jumpers off, and found out that meerkats are not just cute animals from      
insurance adverts  - they are actually really smelly!  

http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


Future activities include our annual Easter Fair, organised by our PTFA which 
takes place on Wednesday 5th April at 2pm,  and our Easter Service in All 
Saints’ Church, Kilham on Friday 7th April at 2pm.  

S England 

The Outreach Post Office running at the 
village hall is open: 

Wednesday afternoons 1.00 pm until 4.00 pm 

and Friday mornings 9.00 am until 12 noon. 

Please make sure we all use this invaluable     
service in our village 



Church events and services for April & May 
(all at Kilham unless stated otherwise): 

April 
2

nd
 11.00am All-age Holy Communion 

7
th
 (Thurs) 2pm Kilham School Easter Service at church 

9
th
 10.00am 

12
th
 12noon 

13
th
 7.00pm 

14
th
 2.00pm 

Palm Sunday: Wold Newton Holy Communion  

Wednesday of Holy Week mid-day meditation 

Maundy Thursday: Rudston, Holy Communion 

Good Friday: Meditation on the Cross including Faure’s  

requiem by the Ad Hoc Singers (directed by David Cooper) 

15
th

8.00pm Easter Eve: Rudston; Service of Light 

16
th
 11.00am Easter Day: Holy Communion, 

23rd 11.00am Holy Communion 

30
th
 10.30am Joint worship at St Paul’s Methodist church 

Each Wednesday at 12 noon (beginning on 12
th
 April) there will be a ‘mid-day  

meditation’ in church. A little music, quiet, a short talk, coffee and company.  

All very welcome. 

May 

7
th
 11.00am Confirmation Service with the Bishop of Hull 

14
th
 8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

21
st
 11.00am Holy Communion 

28
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

Dear Friends 

April brings with it Holy Week and Easter; the most important time in the 

Church calendar. During this time we remember and re-enact the events 

around Jesus' death and resurrection and our services help to bring it all to life.  

The school service has a big job to do and will set the scene for the busy week 

ahead. Holy week starts with Palm Sunday, where we remember Jesus entering 

Jerusalem on a donkey (we’ll have a real donkey leading a procession up to the 

church in Wold Newton that day!).  

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 

AND EVENTS   01262 420313 



'Ray's Voices'     

Kilham Community 

Choir 

In keeping with the Season, 'Ray's Voices' (Kilham Community Choir), is 
blooming beautifully!   We have increased our numbers, particularly in the 
Men's Section, which now is the envy of many an amateur choir. (it seems men  
need a deal of coaxing!) We are so fortunate to have two excellent, professional 
musicians leading us, Rev Ray Eveleigh and Steve Harris. Their communicational 
skills and high standards lift us up to reach heights we might never otherwise 
reach.  We all appreciate what they do and publicly thank them through this 
magazine. We are currently working on increasing our repertoire for two 
prestigious events lined up for the coming months.  The first is a Jazz Vespers in 
Bridlington Priory with the RevRay Quartet.  It starts at 6:30pm on Sunday 
30th April, The Priory's own choir has a fine reputation, under the direction of 
Michael Smith, and it is a great honour for 'Ray's Voices' to be invited to lead an 
evening service in their place, especially with such a different kind of service from 
the normal Evensong. Looking further ahead, on Thursday, 27th July, 'Ray's 
Voices' will give a Charity Concert in Burton Agnes Hall.  There will be more 
information  about  that  event  in  the  next  Kilham  News.   In the meantime, it is 
not too late for anyone to come and join us - every Thursday, 7:30pm start in The 
Olde Star, for an evening of good fellow-ship, fun and laughter, with some serious 
singing in between! 

 All Saints cont. 

On Good Friday, where we think about Jesus dying on the cross, we have some-

thing special at church. The Ad Hoc Singers (directed by David Cooper) will per-

form Faure’s Requiem as part of that service. All our events lead of course to the 

great Easter Day celebration; hope to see you there. After Easter there is still plen-

ty going on. On the weekend of the 29
th
 April the church will host the Kilham Quilt-

ers for their weekend quilt extravaganza. If all goes well about noon on that Satur-

day the Archbishop of York will pop in to say hello. Just a week after we have the 

Bishop of Hull coming to take a confirmation service; so if anyone is thinking about 

taking this important step in your faith journey please get in touch. You can also 

find out more about confirmation at; www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/

confirmation 

With every blessing,  

Glyn 

http://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/confirmation
http://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/confirmation


KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: 28
th

 January 2017 

Draw Date: 25
th

 February 2017 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s, please collect a blank ‘new mem-

ber’ registration form from Kilham Stores and return the completed form to Kilham 

Stores or Louise Mckie at Little Owl Barn, Southside or Marie Sheader at Central 

House, Middle Street 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as you 

wish.  

If you require any further information or have any queries please contact Louise 

Mckie on 01262 421804 or Marie on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

The next draw is on Saturday 25
th
 March. If you are paying monthly please en-

sure you have paid at your chosen place by this date otherwise unfortunately 

your number/s will not be put in the draw.  

1
ST

 PRIZE BOB MARTIN £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE I MAGGS £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE CHRIS O’NEILL £15.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE M CHATTERTON £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE ANGELA MAYGER £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS L SMITH £15.00 

The Kilham Dance Group
We meet every Sunday evening at 7-10pm for a social dance programme. 

We always welcome new dancers especially from the village and 
surrounding area. 

Look forward to seeing you, Contact 01262 601441
or email kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com
mailto:kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk


KNIT AND NATTER GROUP 

The Kilham Knit and Natter Group meet at 2 o'clock on the first Monday in 
each month at the Chapel. 

Everyone is welcome to come and visit. We can offer you tea, coffee and 
biscuits. If anyone wants to join the group, please just come. Use the side 
door. Just walk in, there is so much talking we might not hear you knock!  

We have been knitting recently for the Boulevard Children’s centre and 
Nursery in Hull as well as for Knit for Nowt, who supply knitted articles 
around Hull and the East Riding. 

We thank those people who have generously given us their left over, or un-
wanted knitting wool and needles. We can use all you send us knitting blan-
kets, clothes and therapy puppets.  For any further information please    

contact  - Denise 

Glencoe House - 

 01262 420073 

The Stores, Kilham 

01262 420630 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit     

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

Sunday        9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 



Minister Rev Nic Bentley—01262 352733 and 
notices to Sue Harrison at 
seh@btinternet.com.  Our services are held  
every Sunday morning at 10.30am everyone 
very welcome, coffee and biscuits served after 
the   service. 

 

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

2nd April Rev Fisher 

9th April Palm Sunday All age worship Kate Gibbs 

16th April Easter Day Rev M Dove 

23rd April Mr Bellamy 

30th April United Service 

7th May Miss L Staveley  

21st May Aldersgate Sunday Rev Fisher 

28th May Kate Gibbs 

Messy Church 

This will be held on Saturday 8th April 
from 10am, a free craft workshop for 
children of all ages.  All welcome. 

Coffee Morning 

This will be held in the Methodist Church 
on Saturday 13th May from 10am.  Cakes, 
books raffle and bring and buy, all very 
welcome for a coffee and a chat. 

mailto:seh@btinternet.com


 

 

Real Ales and freshly prepared meals using only local produce are always on the 
menu. Our log burners and open fires throughout the pub make for a warm   

welcome even on the coldest of winter nights. 

Opening Times 

Monday 5pm - 11pm    Friday 12pm - 11pm 

Tuesday 5pm - 11pm   Saturday 12pm - 11pm 

Wednesday 5pm - 11pm  Sunday 12pm - 10pm 

Thursday 12pm - 11pm 

Food Service Times—Mon/Tues/Wed 5pm-9pm 

Thur/Fri/Sat-12pm-9pm 

Sunday-12pm-7.30pm 

See our website for full menu details www.theoldstarkilham.co.uk 

     The Old Star Kilham 

      is a traditional country pub in the heart  

  of the Yorkshire Wolds and the local community.

   01262 420619

Early Booking is essential to avoid disappointment 

Relax and take things easy this 

Easter—come and enjoy a    

superb home cooked meal   

with us.   

Bookings now being taken  



GARDENING  JOBS  TH IS  MONTH: IN  THE  VEGETAB LE  GARDEN

Dig in a 5cm (or more) layer of compost, well rotted manure or green waste into your 
beds to prepare for the growing season. 
Plant your chitted potatoes outside in the ground or in potato grow bags.  
Harvest asparagus spears when they are no more than 18cm tall. 

For quick and easy pea supports push some twiggy sticks around your pea plants now. 
Thin your carrot seedlings to achieve good-size carrots - do this in the evening when few-
er carrot flies are around. 
Prepare vegetable seed beds by removing all weeds and forking in plenty of compost. 
Cover prepared soil with sheets of black plastic to keep it drier and warmer in prepara-
tion for planting. 
Many crops can be direct sown into the ground now including parsnips, cabbages and 
radishes—try to build raised beds to take the bending out of growing vegetables. 

I N  THE  FRU IT GARDEN
Plant out strawberry beds, making sure you enrich the soil first with plenty of well-rotted 
manure. Place cloches over your strawberry plants for earlier crops. 
Protect your fruit blossom from late frosts by covering them with fleece on cold nights. 

Spray the emerging leaves of peach and nectarine trees to prevent peach leaf curl. Shel-
tering your plants from the rain will also reduce the risk of peach leaf curl. 
Mulch fruit trees with well rotted manure or garden compost taking care not to mound 
mulch up around the trunk. Top-dress patio dwarf fruit trees with fresh compost and a 
slow-release fertiliser 
Apply a slow-release fertiliser around the base of your raspberry canes, fruit bushes and 
fruit trees to encourage good crops this season. 

Try hand-pollinating your peaches and nectarines with a soft-bristled paint brush for 
better crops this year. 

L O O K I N G  A F T E R  Y O U R  L A W N  

Sow lawn seed now on well prepared soil and keep the soil moist whilst the seed is ger-
minating. 
For an instant lawn, lay new turf now and ensure it is kept moist until established. 
Repair any bare patches in your lawn. 
Apply a high-nitrogen fertiliser to your lawn now for a boost to the start of the season. 
Now is a good time to apply specialist lawn weed killers to your lawn where moss and 
weeds are a problem. 
On dry days, brush away any worm casts on the lawn. 
Mow your lawn more regularly as required, mower blades can be lowered towards the 
end of the month. 
Recut lawn edges to straighten them up. Try installing lawn edging to make future 
maintenance easier. 
Aerate compacted areas of lawn by spiking it with a garden fork. 

HAPPY SPRING GARDENING 

http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/cropping-storing-and-harvesting/potato-patio-planters/kww2414TM
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/vegetables/all-other-vegetables/asparagus
http://search.thompson-morgan.com/search?w=carrots
http://search.thompson-morgan.com/search#w=parsnips&asug=
http://search.thompson-morgan.com/search#w=cabbage&asug=
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/vegetable-seeds/salad-seeds/radish-cherry-belle-globe/540TM
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/grow-your-own/garden-cloches
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/grow-your-own/fleece-tunnels-and-polytunnels
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/fertilisers/chempak-yearlong-fertiliser/t10488TM
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/fertilisers/chempak-yearlong-fertiliser/t10488TM
http://www.thompson-morgan.com/garden-supplies/fertilisers/chempak-high-nitrogen-feed-formula-2/kww2550TM


Sadly there will no longer be any house-to-
house collections in the village for the 
RNLI—this is due to a change in policy.   

Maggie Good would like to take this   
opportunity to thank all the people who have given up their valuable time 
and collected for this worthwhile cause and  to all the generous people who 
have donated over the past years. 

Certificates have been presented to Maggie Good, Sheila Littlewood and Sue 
Dennis from the Lifeboat Society to show appreciation for their many years 
of support and all their hardwork. 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums and Dads—We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies 
and toddlers at the village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning    

during term-time.   
Why not come along and meet up with other parents and carers.  
Have a coffee, while you and your child make lots of new friends. 

For more information please call Louise Burkinshaw: 

07976 892347 

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our bowls club meet every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not come 
along and join us as a way to learn a new skill and make some new friends. 
It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your 
own bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.  
For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 

We look forward to seeing you soon!   
For more information call Jean Wilson on 420664 



We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply      
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  
respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 

We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer care 
and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  

come back again and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 

To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk 

We are once again selling bird boxes—at £3.95 and kindling at £2 per 

bag with ALL monies going to Air Ambulance.  



 

Hi! I’m Jo, the face 

behind WAG Pet     

Services, based in  

Kilham.  I offer a    

bespoke Pet Service   

providing a     

convenient, one- 
stop  solution for one 

or all of your pets’ 

needs. 

What my clients say about me…  

We loved getting updates on Facebook whilst we were away’  
Jo has done above and beyond what we expected’ 
My little man adores Jo and loved his walks’  
It’s the best grooming he has had in his 14 years!’  
Jo is so patient and incredibly loving and caring’ 
The surroundings are smashing, very dog friendly’ 

You’ll find more at 
www.wagpetservices.co.uk 

LOGS FOR SALE 07813 477226 

DELIVERY 
AVAILABLE 
IN LOCAL 
AREA  



‘Keep Kilham Frack Free’
Monthly Meeting 

7.30 pm 
Tuesday 25th April and 30th May. 

Kilham Village Hall
Everyone welcome

PILATES for ALL 
Trish Arnold – fully qualified and insured Pilates Instructor 

Improve Posture 
Increase Flexibility and Joint Mobility 
Strengthen, Elongate and Tone Muscles 
Feel Energised 

Sessions held at : Kilham Village Hall Monday  9.30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. 

      Foxholes Community Hall Monday  1.15 p.m. to 2.15 p.m. 

Monday  6.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. 

 Langtoft Church Rooms Tuesday  6.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. 

Tuesday  7.30 p.m. to 8.30 p.m. 

Wolds Way Gym Driffield Thursday    9 .30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. 

Thursday   10.35 a.m. to 11.35 a.m. 

All levels, from beginner to advanced, welcome.  Equipment supplied. 

Ring Trish on 07747 860421 for further information



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor venti-
lation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  Why 
not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 






